My name is Pauline Zabka. I am a recently retired teacher from North Kossuth School in Swea City.  I am opposed to the collective bargaining bill.
During my forty years of teaching, I was always a proud member of the local association.  During that time, I served on the negotiation team and was the chair many years.  With that background, I would like to comment on a few statements I have heard.
1.  “With the legislation, good teachers will be rewarded.” Apparently, there may not be any evaluation instrument or procedure.  So, how will it be decided who good teachers are?  Who will decide who good teachers are—parents? school board? administrators? How about students or teachers?  What will be the criteria—test scores? How popular the teacher is? Some legislators may remember Phase money and performance based pay proposed for teachers.  Performance based pay never developed because these questions could not be answered satisfactorily. Another point to consider is will the rewards be forever or could the reward change with a different school board or administration?  
2.  “Under the current law, bad teachers cannot be fired.” People saying this need to be reminded that for the first two years a teacher is employed, the teacher is under probation.  During this time, a teacher’s contract can be terminated for just cause.  This means there does not have to be much reason to let a teacher go.
3. “Under the current law, bad teachers can never be fired after they have tenure, and the union will make sure of this.” I have always felt so frustrated when I hear this, and I have heard it often. I will tell them our association does not want bad teachers either, but we want to ensure the evaluation process has been followed and every effort from the administration/evaluator has been followed to try to improve the teacher’s weakness.  Formal evaluations are required every year to three years, depending on the contract language.  If through these formal evaluations and informal evaluations and through coaching, it is found that satisfactory improvement cannot be made, a notice of termination can be issued.  Will the association fight this? Possibly, but only to make sure the teacher was given a fair deal.
4. “The evaluation process has too many steps to follow.  That is why it should not be a part of the contract negotiation.”  The evaluation process in master contracts are a result of much negotiation.  As a member of the negotiation committee when our evaluation process was worded, I can tell you there were specific reasons for each of the steps.  And the reasons were to protect good teachers also, who had a bad experience when there was not such process.
These are just a few of the points against the proposed collective bargaining law. Even though I am retired, I am very concerned about the effect this new proposal will have on the school climate, the stability of teacher employment, teacher morale, and the economy of the schools’ communities.  I am so concerned I want you to know this is the first time I have written such a letter. I ask you to please carefully consider what you hear and vote against the collective bargaining law.
